
Ordinary Meeting of Harberton Parish Council 

Tuesday 11h July 2023 

12. Correspondence 
12.1. 20230513 Harbertonford Bottle Bank For consideration Cllrs are informed that South Hams 

District Council has attempted to deliver a replacement small glass bank to the car park in 
Harbertonford on a few occasions but there has not been the space to deliver it.  The Parish 
Council is asked if the bank is still required at this location could a space be coned off to allow for 
a delivery to be arranged?  The Parish Council is asked to inform SHDC if an alternative site is 
preferred, or the glass bank is no longer needed. 

12.2. 20230616 Devon County Council (Various Streets, Devon) (Disabled Parking & Control of Waiting) 
(No.34) Amendment Order For consideration  Cllrs are informed that proposals under the 
amendment order have been published.  This includes extension of Disabled Badge Holders Only 
At Any Time on a specified length of Bow Road.  Any comments or objections to proposals 
should be made through the form available on the Devon County Council’s ‘All Traffic Schemes’ 
page:  https://www.devon.gov.uk/roadsandtransport/parking/traffic-regulation-orders/advertised-
tros/ 

12.3. 20230620 Town and Parish Forum with South Hams District Council For consideration Cllrs are 
informed that SHDC wishes to set ambitious and challenging policies to address the issues facing 
our communities and wants to include representatives from Town and Parish Councils to join a 
forum to discuss how everyone can work together to achieve collective ambitions.  The online 
forum is being held at 6pm on Wednesday 26th July and it is hoped that a representative (or two) 
from the Parish Council will accept the invitation to join.  A link to the meeting can be provided by 
the Clerk.  

12.4. 20230630 Travellers at Peak Cross For information Cllrs are informed of a new encampment on private 
land at Peak Cross.  Reports have been made that fencing has been broken to provide access, 
overgrown vegetation has been cleared and a caravan, motorbike and tent are occupying the land.  The 
landowner and District Council are aware.   

12.5. 20230705 #28 2023 DALC E-bulletin For information Cllrs are informed that this e-bulletin includes news 
that the Local Government Association has found that there is still overwhelming support for councils to 
have powers allowing them to hold hybrid and virtual meetings if they want to.  DALC is therefore 
continuing to lobby for councils to have powers which would allow them to choose whether to meet in-
person, virtually or with a hybrid meeting so councils could decide themselves what meeting would work 
best.  
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